November 3, 2009
Mr. Troy White

Director

Fulton County Department of Housing and Community Development

141 Pryor Street, Suite 5001

Atlanta, Georgia 30303

Dear Mr. White:

In response to your Department’s request for a letter from the City of Roswell concerning the City’s plans for a more timely expenditure of its CBDG funding, I have detailed the City’s plan of action.  Our response began immediately after our conference call with your staff on Wednesday, October 28, and will continue over the next month and beyond if needed.  

Oak Street

There have been right-of-way payments issued recently for Oak Street with one more approved at last night’s Mayor and City Council meeting and another still in negotiation.  The payments made thus far total $16,950.  We will submit the reimbursement requests as soon as we receive cancelled checks.
The largest commitment on the Oak Street project is an invoice we expect to receive from Georgia Power the week of November 23rd for $360,000 for utility relocation services.  The remaining $100,000 will be invoiced during construction.  Transportation staff is also in contact with AT&T to see when we can expect an invoice for their utility relocation.  AT&T’s total utility relocation cost is roughly $200,000.

Opal and Thomas Drive Waterlines

This project is currently in the design phase.  The engineer has been paid on three invoices for a total of $10,439.55, and we will request reimbursement for that amount with our October monthly report.  The engineering plans have been submitted to the City’s Design Plan Review Team (60% complete).  Our Water Project Manager expects review to occur within the next two weeks and hopes to bid in November.  We are contacting our Plan Reviewer to see if he can help push the review along more quickly.  

Warsaw Waterline
The Warsaw Road waterline is also in the design phase.  The construction is included in contracting for City transportation project (the Grimes Bridge Road roundabout).  The City is accepting bids for the prime contractor on that project as of this date.  A sub-contractor for the waterline will be bid separately in November or December.  
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The City of Roswell remains committed to our partnership with Fulton County Housing and Community Development through our agreements regarding the CDBG and HOME programs.  Please let us know what we can do in the future to enhance this relationship.  Thank you for your administration and support of community development in Roswell.
Sincerely,

Alice Wakefield

Community Development Director 

City of Roswell

Cc:
Kay Love, City Administrator


Michael Fischer, Deputy City Administrator

